Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer January 13, 1987 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by Jack Sprigler in the absence of President H. L. Spears. Those in attendence were Board member Ron Lamb, Bob Isgrigg, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, and Paul Buche.

Ron Lamb moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes. Jack Sprigler seconded. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and financial statements accepted by the Board.

Jack Sprigler: "Relative to the statement of Mrs. Shields at the December, 1986 meeting of this Board - a check of the minutes in question (1973) indicates the Board took appropriate action in annexing the quarry."

Gary Getrost informed the Board that a l inch water line was hit by Command Cable Corporation while installing their cable. A lot of water was lost and it was necessary to borrow a backhoe from Cristiani. The Board decided that because we could not show the cable company where the line ran the cost of repair could not be passed on to them.

Paul Buche reported that the new sheriff seems most cooperative. The Marshal's Office is on the Sheriff's radio system. The Board told Buche of several cars that have been ripping around town.

Elaine Miller asked the Board's permission to check into the purchase of a new copy machine.

Gary reported that a homeowner on Smith Road had water damage in his basement because our 4 inch line went through a 6 inch drain line from the house. Snyder installed that line. Cristiani repaired this using two men and a backhoe. The homeowner claims damages of \$550. Our insurance is \$1000. 00 deductible. This homeowner wants to get on the water system. The Board agreed to offer to settle for a free tap-in.

Gary said he is still working on the yearly report, but we've lost about $11\frac{1}{2}\%$, produced about $81\frac{1}{2}$ of our water. Therefore, we've purchased less water this year.

Ron Lamb moved the meeting be adjourned. Jack Sprigler seconded.

Than sta Ordinance was passed by the Board.

Respectfully submitted.

Elaine N. Miller

Elain N. Miller

Jack Sprigler, Acting President of the Board

ì

TRANSFER ORDINANCE

TITLE: AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR THE TRANSFER OF APPROPRIATIONS FOR A (SEVERAL) DEPARTMENT(S) OF THE CITY (TOWN) OF GREENVILLE INDIANA, FOR THE YEAR 1987, AS REQUESTED BY THE DEPARTMENT HEAD(S) AND FORWARDED TO THE COMMON COUNCIL (TOWN BOARD OF TRUSTEES) FOR THEIR ACTION AND PASSAGE PURSUANT TO IC 6-1.1-18-6.

WHEREAS, certain extraordinary conditions have developed since the adoption of the existing annual budget for the year 1987 and it is now necessary to transfer appropriations into different categories than was appropriated in the annual budget for the various functions of the several departments to meet the emergencies.

SECTION 1. BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COMMON COUNCIL (TOWN BOARD OF TRUSTEBS) OF THE CITY (TOWN) OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA, that for the expenses of the City (Town) Government, the following appropriations are hereby transferred and set apart out of the funds hereinafter named for the purposes specified, subject to the laws governing the same, such sums herein transferred unless otherwise stipulated by law.

SECTION 2. Where it has been shown that certain existing appropriations have unobligated balances which will be available for transferring as follows:

3 - OTHER SERVICES & CHARGES

FROM: 431 - Engineering Fees

\$ 200.00

TO: 434 - Insurance

\$ 200.00

of Trust 8:05	SECTION	3. the P.M.	13th	and a	of Ja	by th	e Commo	n Cou	nc11 9 <u>87</u> a	(Town t the	Board hour	of ,
,						· -	TTYnoo	LA S				
	الكو) .		/	1500	_	7777/ped Pr	es1di	ng Of	ficer		

ATTEST:

City (Town) Clerk-Tressurer

Maco C. Masson, Jr. Attorney at Law 411 West First Street New Albany, Indiana 47150

(812) 944-9412

January 6, 1987

Town Board of Greenville Town Hall Greenville, IN 47124

Gentlemen:

It is with regret that I must inform you that I will be unable to serve as the Town Attorney for the upcoming year. However, I will be most happy to provide such advice and assistance as may be required by the Board until such time as another attorney can be retained.

I wish to thank you for the opportunity of serving the Board in the past and wish each of you the best in all future endeavors. Λ

ery cruly yours

Max C. Mason, Jr.

MCM/mh